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MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  Planning Commission 
 
FROM: Brian Shorkey, Planning Director 
 
DATE: August 14, 2018 
 
RE:  Marihuana Survey Report 
 
 
At the request of the Board, the Planning Commission has been studying whether or not the community supported 
the state’s new medical marihuana regulations, known as MMFLA. Staff has presented a PowerPoint presentation to 
groups and posted that video to the Township’s YouTube site, where it has been viewed 90 times.  
 
The Planning Commission conducted a survey which was designed to gauge the Township residents’ willingness to 
opt in to the MMFLA. The survey asked overall support, as well as support for each of the five facilities. A total of 
256 respondents took the survey and the results are summarized here. 
 
Question 1: What is your age category? 
254 respondents answered this question. 29% of the respondents were between the ages of 46 and 59 or age 60 or 
over. 
 
Question 2: How long have you lived in Bath Township? 
253 respondents answered this question. Most of the respondents, 36%, have lived in Bath Township for over 20 
years. 92% of the respondents are Bath Township residents. 
 
Question 3: What is your affiliation with Bath Township? 
253 respondents answered this question. The overwhelming number of respondents, 85%, are Bath Township 
residents. 
 
Question 4: Do you oppose Bath Township opting in to the new medical marihuana law for all five types 
of facilities allowed by MMFLA? 
253 respondents answered this question. 104 of the respondents, 41%, oppose opting into MMFLA. Those 
respondents were automatically skipped to the last question of the survey. 
 
Question 5: How many grower facilities would you support? 



142 respondents answered this question. 3 respondents do not support grower facilities in Bath Township. 47% 
would support 1 to 5 grower facilities while 42% support grower facilities without any limit.  
 
When considering the entire data set, 54% of the total respondents support grower facilities in Bath Township. 
 
Question 6: Should grower facilities be separated from other land uses? 
134 respondents answered this question. 80% of the respondents to not believe that grower facilities need to be 
separated from other land uses. 
 
Question 7: What should be the minimum separation between grower facilities, between zero to 2,000 feet? 
117 respondents answered this question. The average response was 868 feet. 34 respondents answered 10 feet or 
less while 26 answered 2,000 feet. 
 
Question 8: If you support grower facilities, where would you like to see them located? 
This was an open ended question and 86 respondents answered.  
 
Question 9: How many processing facilities would you support? 
138 respondents answered this question. 4 respondents do not support processing facilities in Bath Township. 48% 
would support 1 to 5 processing facilities while 40% support processing facilities without any limit.  
 
When considering the entire data set, 52% of the total respondents support processing facilities in Bath Township. 
 
Question 10: Should processing facilities be separated from other land uses? 
122 respondents answered this question. 83% of the respondents to not believe that processing facilities need to be 
separated from other land uses. 
 
Question 11: What should be the minimum separation between processing facilities, between zero to 2,000 
feet? 
99 respondents answered this question. The average response was 875 feet. 26 respondents answered 10 feet or less 
while 24 answered 2,000 feet. 
 
Question 12: If you support processing facilities, where would you like to see them located? 
This was an open ended question and 79 respondents answered. 
 
Question 13: How many safety compliance facilities would you support? 
126 respondents answered this question. 8 respondents do not support safety compliance facilities in Bath 
Township. 50% would support 1 to 5 safety compliance facilities while 37% support safety compliance facilities 
without any limit.  
 
When considering the entire data set, 46% of the total respondents support safety compliance facilities in Bath 
Township. 
 
Question 14: Should safety compliance facilities be separated from other land uses? 
104 respondents answered this question. 87% of the respondents to not believe that safety compliance facilities 
need to be separated from other land uses. 
 
Question 15: What should be the minimum separation between safety compliance facilities, between zero 
to 2,000 feet? 
79 respondents answered this question. The average response was 855 feet. 26 respondents answered 10 feet or less 
while 18 answered 2,000 feet. 
 
Question 16: If you support safety compliance facilities, where would you like to see them located? 
This was an open ended question and 64 respondents answered. 



 
Question 17: How many provisioning center (dispensaries) facilities would you support? 
121 respondents answered this question. 7 respondents do not support provisioning center facilities in Bath 
Township. 51% would support 1 to 5 provisioning center facilities while 31% support grower facilities without any 
limit.  
 
When considering the entire data set, 45% of the total respondents support provisioning center facilities in Bath 
Township. 
 
Question 18: Should provisioning center facilities be separated from other land uses? 
106 respondents answered this question. 76% of the respondents to not believe that provisioning center facilities 
need to be separated from other land uses. 
 
Question 19: What should be the minimum separation between provisioning center facilities, between zero 
to 2,000 feet? 
85 respondents answered this question. The average response was 887 feet. 27 respondents answered 10 feet or less 
while 20 answered 2,000 feet. 
 
Question 20: If you support provisioning center facilities, where would you like to see them located? 
This was an open ended question and 69 respondents answered. 
 
Question 21: How many secure transporter facilities would you support? 
110 respondents answered this question. 11 respondents do not support secure transporter facilities in Bath 
Township. 45% would support 1 to 5 secure transporter facilities while 37% support secure transporter facilities 
without any limit.  
 
When considering the entire data set, 39% of the total respondents support secure transporter facilities in Bath 
Township. 
 
Question 22: Should secure transporter facilities be separated from other land uses? 
92 respondents answered this question. 83% of the respondents to not believe that secure transporter facilities need 
to be separated from other land uses. 
 
Question 23: What should be the minimum separation between secure transporter facilities, between zero 
to 2,000 feet? 
72 respondents answered this question. The average response was 813 feet. 25 respondents answered 10 feet or less 
while 16 answered 2,000 feet. 
 
Question 24: If you support secure transporter facilities, where would you like to see them located? 
This was an open ended question and 52 respondents answered. 
 
Question 25: Do you have any other comments, questions, or concerns? 
This was an open ended question and 80 respondents answered. 


